
 
Golf Committee 

 February 9th, 2021 05:30 PM Eastern Time (US and Canada) 
Link: Join Zoom Meeting 

https://zoom.us/j/97890868316?pwd=eTRVeVR3MG80VHhCamVPT2J0VXJFUT09 
Meeting Called to order at 5:31 pm 

 Minutes; Approved 
 
Roll Call: GEOFFREY CONVERSE Present  (5:34 pm) 

JOHN COOKSON  Present 
RON MATROS  Present   
KEITH HOCHSTEIN  Present 
SUSANNE CONLEY     Present 
KEN MOREY   Present 

 
 ALSO PRESENT: BRUCE MCINTYRE   
 

Chair Hochstein reads statement in accordance with MGL Ch. 30.A.S.20 regarding public taping at meetings- No one 
responds as taping the meeting. Chair Hochstein also reads the executive order on remote participation via zoom and 

that the meeting is being recorded and will air on channel 18 after the meeting concludes 
 
Public Comments - NONE 
  
Act on Minutes from the January 12th 2021 meeting 
Motion duly made by Ron Matros to approve the minutes of the January 12thth 2021 seconded by John 
Cookson   Roll Call Vote: All in favor   
 
Director of Golf Report- Bruce McIntyre 
  
-We finalized the RFP for the Hyannis Golf Course Restaurant with David Anthony and the legal 
department and it was posted February 1st. To date we have had 3 interested parties that have had 
the opportunity to tour the facility and ask any questions if needed.  The earliest we may have a new 
restaurateur open for business could be April 1st and the latest possible date could be May 1st.  
Susanne expressed concern about having water in place for customers. Bruce addressed her 
concerns and explained we will have water and potential snacks available in the pro shop once we 
open again after the snow melts. John Cookson asked about details on the RFP, topic discussed.  
 
Bruce went over the meeting he had with Chris, Madeline and Mark Mile to discuss the 
supplemental appropriation for FY 2021 and the FY 2022 budget. The meeting went well and we 
are confident that we will be getting the funding for 2021 to cover seasonal staff issues we are 
facing due to covid cleaning requirements. Unfortunately we also learned that the cart path project 
will not be part of the 2022 budget. 
 
This past Thursday February 4th we hosted a blood drive at Hyannis Golf Course along with Cape 
Cod Healthcare and the Barnstable Police department.  It was completed booked with 22 units of 
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blood being collected in total. We also had a visit from State Representative Steven Xiarhos with 
food donations for all donors and staff in attendance for the blood drive.  We will be hosting 
another event on April 1st.  
 
Eversource will be starting in early March to do the pole addition they have had planned for a 
couple of years now that is going through the Hyannis Golf Course. This should cause minimal 
interruption to our business with hope of them finishing by the 21st of April.  
The Barnstable Golf tournament schedule is almost complete for the 2021 season you should see 
them posted soon. 
 
Maintenance Report- Bruce McIntyre 
-The seventh hole at Hyannis is near completion with a total of around 63 trees taken out.  This has 
really changed the hole to make it more playable and turf conditions will improve from tee to green. 
Mechanics are still doing the winter work needed to get all the equipment ready for the spring. We 
have also purchased machine that can make decals for the golf course hole signs we hope to have up 
this spring.  This past storm 3 of our employees who stepped up to help plow for the Town of 
Barnstable were busy plowing for the snow and ice division. 
Bruce went over the financial report that was sent out and pointed out we are still in good shape to 
make our numbers. We will be sending out reminder emails for annual passes and the contest 
deadline. 
 
Geoff Converse asked about the CPC funding and how the course will receive it.  Bruce went over 
how it will work with Town Council; topic discussed. 
 
Susanne expressed disappointment with the cart paths not being included in the FY 22 budget and 
asked if any problem areas can be fixed. Bruce explained we may be able to have DPW help with 
the proper machines. Susanne asked about carts also and if we can allow 2 riders per cart.  Bruce 
reported that the state has allowed two riders per cart and we will allow a max of 2 carts per 
foursome. Susanne asked about the $37k supplemental appropriation; topic discussed. 
 
John Cookson asked about the restaurant lease at Olde Barnstable. Bruce explained this is Bills last 
year of his contract and a new RFP will have to go out at the end of the season. 
 
 
 
MOTION TO ADJOURN duly made BY Geoff Converse SECONDED by Ron Matros 
ROLL CALL VOTE: VOTE ALL IN FAVOR 
 
Adjourn;    6:17 pm           
Respectfully submitted 
Wayne R. Malcolm 

Public files are available for viewing during normal business hours   
** Further detail may be obtained by viewing the video via Channel 18 on demand or at 

http://www.townofbarnstable.us/GolfCommittee **  
 
 


